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Based on NIF technology and developed with the assistance of LLNL scientists, a new plasma-electrode Pockels cell (PEPC) 
was developed at LLE for the OMEGA EP system. The need for target retro isolation, arising from OMEGA EP’s short-pulse 
mission, imposes a very high-contrast requirement that necessitates the high-contrast PEPC development effort, results of which 
are reported in this issue. The cover photo shows the OMEGA EP production PEPC with Project Coordinator Zachary Hoyt in 
the foreground and Principal Investigator Brian Kruschwitz in the background. The inside photo shows key members of the PEPC 
development team (left to right: Zachary Hoyt, Troy Walker, Steve Reber, and Emil Cost) preparing the PEPC test stand—a 
full-aperture, time-resolved polarimeter—for an experiment.


